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Farmington Senior Citizens 4-4-22 

 

April 4, 2022 

 

Meeting number 863 of the Farmington Senior Citizens was called to order at 12:05 PM on Monday, 

April 4, 2022, by President, Gary Weidenborner.  19 members and four guests were present.  We 

welcomed our guests Morris and Bonnie Lew and Rose and Dan Giroux.  Then we enjoyed our 

sandwich and dessert lunch. 

 

At 12:40 PM, Vice President Ruth Weidenborner introduced our guest speaker, Town of Farmington 

Court Judge Morris Lew.  Judge Lew explained facts about our Court Systems, the hierarchy of Courts 

in New York, and the types of courts and cases handled, such as Criminal, Family, or Surrogate Court.  

Then he talked about the Town of Farmington Court System.  Based on the statistic of the amount of 

fines and surcharges submitted to New York State, the Town of Farmington is one of the busiest in 

New York.  Based on the Town’s position along the Thruway, the Court is very busy and handles a lot 

of traffic matters, including DWI’s.  Finally, he shared some information on the court’s interaction 

with Senior Citizens.  He gave us information on how to recognize Elder Abuse.  Then Judge Lew 

answered members’ questions.   

 

President Gary Weidenborner resumed the regular meeting about 1:45 PM. 

 

Secretary’s Report:  The minutes from the March 21st meeting were read and approved. 

 

Treasurer’s Report:  There is $273.03 in the Treasury as of March 21. 

 

We sang Happy Anniversary to Barb and Jerry Millard and to Ruth and Gary Weidenborner.   

 

We sang Happy Birthday to Andrea Sidare and Karen Stratton. 

 

Sunshine Report: None 

   

Entertainment:  

• Our open house will be held May 2nd.  We will serve pizza, salad, fruit salad, and cake at that 

meeting.  Ruth is still looking for musical entertainment. 

• Ruth is still working on additional programs. 

• Karen Stratton found out that Scenic Tours is the only Tour Bus Company serving the 

Farmington area.  The Town of Farmington guarantees at least 25% off the price of a tour.  She 

provided information about each of the available tours and asked members to sign the sheet if 

they are interested in a particular tour.  She will then make a copy of the information for the 

member. 

 

Old Business:  None 

 

New Business:   

• Kathy Wagner asked members to be respectful of our speakers and not to clean up or have side 

conversations during a presentation. 

 

Town of Farmington Update by Gary Weidenborner:  None 

 

50/50 Raffle:  Judge Lew won the raffle and donated the money to the club. 

 

Jerry Annesi shared some funny stories. 
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President Gary Weidenborner closed the meeting about 2:00 PM. 

 

There were dominos after the meeting. 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

Kathy Wagner, Secretary 


